
 

 
 
 
28 September 2025 

 

 

Statement by the National Council of Churches of Singapore 
 
 
The National Council of Churches of Singapore is deeply grieved and concerned by 

reports of suspicious parcels sent to several mosques, containing materials that 

appear intended to cause offence.  Such acts have no place in our society.  They 

undermine the trust and mutual respect that form the foundation of our multi-religious 

harmony. 

 

The Council therefore unequivocally condemns such actions and extends our 

solidarity to our Muslim neighbours.  Every religious community must be able to 

worship in safety and without fear.  When one faith is targeted, the peace and harmony 

of all is placed at risk. 

 

Religious harmony in Singapore has been carefully nurtured through vigilance, respect 

and sustained interfaith interaction and cooperation.  The Council values its 

longstanding relationship with the Islamic Religious Council in Singapore.  We remain 

firmly committed to working together to strengthen mutual trust and to uphold the 

values of tolerance and respect that are vital to our nation. 

 

We call on all communities to stand united in rejecting divisive acts and to continue 

promoting peace and harmony for the good of Singapore.  
 


